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	Dear Parents/Carers,
I write this wishing you a very warm welcome back, I hope you had a lovely relaxing and fun-filled Christmas break with your families. We are excited to get going with our Spring term and all of the things we have planned.
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It is hoped that this newsletter gives you an insight of what you can expect from the term ahead. Communication is so important, and although the beginning/end of the day does not allow for long conversations, you can always contact me via the school office or a phone call, or by adding an observation to Tapestry where I can reply. I will also continue to upload a weekly ‘Sharing Letter’ to Tapestry, which will give you an overview of the types of things we will be doing each week. This will also contain reminders and notices! Your support last term was so greatly appreciated, so thank you so much!
Miss Bullen
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In Pippin Class this term, we will be studying the following units of work:

	English
	Where our wellies take us

The Magic Paintbrush – Own version ‘overcoming’ tales
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Stanley’s Stick – Non chronological booklets – The Woods
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Helping hands

The Sea Saw  - Own version narratives
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The Night Pirates – Instructions ‘ How to be a Pirate’ Guide
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	Maths
	Reception:

Number and Place Value Numbers to 6-10

Making pairs
Combining different groups

Building 9, 10
Early doubling

Subitising

Addition and Subtraction 
Change within 10
One more / one less

*capacity

*Grouping and sharing

*ordering numbers

*estimating

*Measure – length and *weight

*3D shapes

*Doubling and halving
Year One:
Recognise, compose, decompose and manipulate 2D and 3D shapes

Numbers 0 to 10

Additive structures
Addition and subtraction facts within 10

Numbers 0 to 20



	Science
	Everyday Materials
	
	Computing
	Technology and our toys

	PE
	· Gymnastics

· Speed Agility Travel

· Body Management

· Cooperate & Solve Problems
	
	Design Technology
	Constructing a windmill

	Music
	Exploring Sounds
	
	Personal Social Health Education (PSHE)
	Citizenship – Responsibility, community and democracy

	RE
	Salvation – Easter
Creation - How did the world begin?
	
	History

Geography
	History – Hospitals and Health Care

Geography – Why does it matter where our food comes from?

	
	
	
	Art
	Marvellous Marks


The phonics scheme we follow as a school is Unlocking Letters and Sounds. Year One and Reception are taught this separately in a dedicated phonics lesson each day. 

Early Years Foundation Stage:
Spring One:                                     Spring Two:                                               
	Spring 1
	Spring 2

	3 January to 9 February 2024

(6 weeks)
	19 February to 28 March 2024

(6 weeks)

	To have experience of the world around  me
	Gross Motor - To move in a variety  of ways


Please see the Knowledge Organiser/s, and use these to discuss what your child is learning in school; you can use a knowledge organiser in different ways: Read through it together; discuss tricky vocabulary; quiz your child on the knowledge they have acquired; play true and false games with the facts.
Supporting reading at home:
Daily home reading is expected as least 4 times a week. Reading records and books will be monitored/changed 3 times a week. Monday, Wednesday and Friday. Books will be changed if your child has finished their book and read it more than once. Please sign or initial and record any comments or unfamiliar vocabulary, which will help school to build on the reading you are doing at home. If your child does not read at least 4 times over the week, the children will read during Friday lunchtime and an adult will listen to them read to support their reading development. Please do not hesitate if you need support with assisting reading at home.

In order for children to become confident, fluent and enthusiastic readers, it is essential that we teach and give them opportunities to develop all of these skills.

For our early readers, this will mean using different books in different ways:

You can focus your 4 reads a week on these skills.

1. Child to use word recognition, segmenting and blending the text to read aloud.

2. Fluency and prosody- Child and adult reads modelling fluency and expression using a storyteller voice.

3. Adult/child to read together discussing vocabulary throughout.

4 Child to re-read the book making sense of what has been read.
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As well as the given decodable books encourage your child to read/ share a variety of fiction, non-fiction and poetry, including children’s newspapers, magazines, signs and displays.
Notices for Spring term: 
· We do not have Outdoor learning this term, this will resume in the Summer Term 1. 

· Book bags need to be brought in every day and should be used as a bag. Rucksacks are not needed as they take up a lot of room on their pegs. 
· We have a no toy policy - Please ensure that your child’s belongings are all labelled with their name. We supply all the stationery your child needs so a pencil case is not required and should not be brought to school. Children should not bring toys and cuddly toys or other precious items to school.
Thankyou as always for your continued support.
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Word Readers are able to decode

Recognition words and read CEWs
Readers are able to read

Fluency and aloud without sounding out

prosody GPCs

Vocabulary Readers are introduced to a

range of vocabulary

Readers develop
understanding of what they

Comprehension have read and make links with
their own lives and the wider
world through their reading

How do we do tl

+ Daily phonics lessons
+ Reading practice through guided
reading lessons and individual reading

Daily phonics lessons

Reading practice through guided
reading lessons and individual reading
Adults model this when reading

There will be some opportunities to
introduce new vocabulary during
phonics lessons and guided reading
lessons.

Richer vocabulary will be found by
reading children a range of rich and
powerful books, texts and poems

+ There will be some opportunities to
develop comprehension skills during
guided reading lessons

More opportunities will be found by
reading children a range of rich and
powerful books, texts and poems

What books do we use?

+ Fully decodable books that
precisely match current
phonics attainment

+ Fully decodable books that
precisely match current
phonics attainment

+ Adults model using a range of
books and texts

+ Arich range of books, texts
and poems

« Arich range of books, texts
and poems.




[image: image13.png]



                                                                           SUPPORT TEAM


It is always good to know which other adults are supporting our class, so here is the support team: 


Miss Godfrey is our class Teaching Assistant (HLTA).


Mrs Monk is our school SENDCo. She will be working alongside the Pippin staff team and is contactable via the school office if you have any queries. 


Mrs Langford is the school ELSA (Emotional Literacy Support Assistant), working across the school.


Miss Godfrey will be covering the class on a Thursday afternoon, teaching Science and outdoor learning, and PSHE. 
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Miss Ellie Godfrey 


(Class HLTA)�
Mrs Paula Griffin 


(1:1 TA)�
Mrs Zoe Cousins 
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Mrs Rachel Trott 
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Mrs Emily Langford
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Water bottles & Snacks


It is proven that children learn best when they are hydrated, so we encourage children to bring in a labelled bottle containing water for the classroom, each day. Ideally, a sturdy, sports cap re-useable bottle works best. The children are able to refill these throughout the school day. Children are encouraged to bring fruit, vegetables or a sandwich for a break time snack. Please refrain from sweets and treats! A fruit/vegetable snack is provided for morning break as well as milk. 


























Personal belongings


Please ensure that your child’s belongings are all labelled with their name. We supply all the stationery your child needs so a pencil case is not required and should not be brought to school. Children should not bring toys and cuddly toys or other precious items to school.


























Homework in Pippin Class 


The most important homework you can do is reading, as least 4 times a week.


Occasional tasks set by the teacher on ‘Tapestry’ supporting the Early Years Foundation Stage. This will be shared on the weekly sharing letter. 











Communication


Please email the school (office@curryrivel.somerset.sch.uk ) and your message will be forwarded to me. You can also phone the school office to ask the class teacher to call you if you prefer. We appreciate that there is a wonderful family atmosphere here, and not being able to linger for chats is hard. You have been very complimentary about how we have kept you informed over the past year- continuing this will be vital. We will be organising a parents’ evening before half term.











PE Days: Monday and Wednesday


If your child is unable to do PE for any reason, please can you provide a note/letter or phone the school office. Pupils should wear their school PE kits into school on those days. School sweatshirts/cardigans/PE hoodies please (No other sports hoodies or sports tops please). Jewellery and watches should not be worn for PE lessons. As the term progresses and the weather gets colder, black/navy tracksuit bottoms can be worn for outdoor PE. Please bare this in mind, as we will be doing PE outside whenever possible and in many weather conditions! 

















